
Bloomfield City Council Meeting 
Regular Session 

Feb 28, 2022 at 6:30pm 
 
 

Council members present were David Clary, Donna Deardorff, Cecil Haley, 
and Pat Wilson.  The City Attorney and Mayor were absent.  Mayor Pro 

Tem Deardorff called the meeting to order.  The meeting was opened with 
the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment of silence. 
 
Jeff Goodmanson, Matt Schmitt and Logan Cowart, representing Nestle 
Purina-Bloomfield, presented the city with a check for $20,000 to help fund 
the building of a new animal shelter. 
 
 
Public Comments: Andrew Bohnert gave information pertaining to the 
warning sirens that Stoddard County has agreed to purchase and where 
these new sirens will be placed.  One will be placed on the county farm 
property that is located across from the veteran cemetery. 
 
 
Consent Agenda: Ald. Haley moved and second by Ald. Clary to 
approve the consent agenda.  Motion passed 4-0 vote.  
  
 
Updates:  Allen Walker gave brief update of progress made at the lagoon.  
The new system is currently treating water, sludge removal will take place 
in March, and the generator is now set for delivery in October. 
 
 
Unfinished Bus: Ald. Clary moved to approve the 2022 Stoddard County 
Emergency Operations Plan that had been submitted by Andrew Bohnert 
last month.  Ald. Wilson second.  Motion passed 4-0. 
 
 
New Bus Ald. Haley moved to approve June 19 (Juneteenth) as an 
observed and paid holiday for city employees.  Ald. Clary second.  Motion 
passed 4-0. 
 
      (1) 



 
BILL #2022-01 AN ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 160.050, 
CONFLICT OF INTEREST, OF THE MUNICIPAL CODE OF THE CITY OF 
BLOOMFIELD, MISSOURI.  Read one time and a motion was made by 
Ald. Haley and second by Ald. Wilson to allow a second read.  Motion 
carried 4-0.  Read a second time and Ald. Clary moved to approve Bill 
#202-01.  Ald. Haley second the motion.  Ayes – 4, Nays – 0.  

 
 
Other Matters: Ald. Haley moved and Ald. Clary second that the City will 
replace two pieces of equipment that was damaged/stolen from a DPS 
vehicle.  Motion passed 4-0. Emergency light bar - $489; Firearm - $399 
 
Ald. Haley moved to approve the appointment of Anne Bye to the Library 
Board.  Ald. Clary second.  Motion carried 4-0. 
 

After a brief discussion, council all agreed to allow Preston Flippin a 2 week 
extension on removing the mobile home from 806 S. Prairie St.  Ald. Haley 
stated he would notify Preston and keep the council updated. 
 
With nothing further to discuss, Ald. Haley moved to enter in executive 
session per section 610.021(3).  Ald. Clary second.  Motion passed 4-0. 
 
Back in regular session.  No action taken during executive session. 
 
With nothing further to discuss, Ald. Haley moved and Ald. Clary second to 
adjourn.  Motion passed 4-0. 
 
 
 
Minutes recorded by: ____________________________                     

 Kari Standley, City Clerk 


